
Update – January 2019  
 
We’ve started the year with a bang. On 6th January the wild women wallers completed the wall at Langton 
Herring graveyard. We had a really nice day, the weather was warm and sunny and as we were finishing 
Martin (my husband) came by and then returned a few minutes later with some celebratory bubbly. Geoff 
missed out on this as he had opted to work on a wall up the road that had been knocked down by the 
partner of the landlady of the pub. We saved a glass but he never made it down to us. 
The wall looks pretty good though I say it myself. 
 
At start of last day      Wild walling women  

    
 

   
 



We have also finally completed the seat at Tyneham. The coping was very much a team effort with an 
awful lot of discussion about how best to do it but again I think we have a result to be proud of. We had a 
celebratory glass of bubbly again – I can see a theme developing here!  
 
 

   
 

    
 
            Cheers! 
 

    

Fitting the last cope – a bit of ‘persuasion from 
Merrie’s hammer required 



The only downside of working at Tyneham this weekend was that Peter was doing a sterling job cutting and 
digging the trench for the second exam wall. This involved a lot of very noisy machinery but he did an 
amazing job and at the end of Sunday it was pretty well ready for us to start the foundations next weekend. 
 

    
 

    
 
Forthcoming events: 
19th/20th Jan. – Tyneham – starting the wall 
1st/2nd Feb. (NB Fri/Sat) – Lorton Meadows – another seat to build 
9th Feb. Lunch at The Silent Woman at Coldharbour, near Wareham on Sat. Feb. 9th  
23rd/24th Feb – Lorton Meadows  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


